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Brothers, Sheila C.

From: Davis, Mary J.
Sent: Monday, November 18, 2019 2:07 PM
To: Bray, Zachary A.; Brothers, Sheila C.
Cc: Bird-Pollan, Jennifer; Swinford, William K.; Davis, Mary J.
Subject: Proposal to Name the College of Law--clarification

Dear Prof. Bray, 
 
I would like to clarify the proposal to change the name of the College of Law that I recently submitted to 
you.  It has come to my attention that there is some uncertainty regarding the proposed name change. 
 
The proposal is, indeed, to change the name of the current college of law to the University of Kentucky J. 
David Rosenberg College of Law.  GR 1 states:   
 

Legislation in KRS 164.120 states that that the colleges, schools, divisions, department, bureaus 
and 
offices that are now established and maintained or that in the future may be established by the 
Board of 
Trustees shall constitute the University of Kentucky. 

 
GR 1 further identifies the dates of the establishment of the colleges and includes the establishment 
of  “Law” in 1908.  There does not appear to be any other identification of the official name of the College 
of Law.    We refer to ourselves as the University of Kentucky College of Law, though it does not appear 
that this is an official name.  
 
The intent of the name change proposal that I submitted to you is to formally name this college the 
University of Kentucky J. David Rosenberg College of Law.  The reason for this is because the College of 
Law is an historically longstanding and important College in our community, both in the law and 
otherwise, with a deep tradition.    In conversation with the President, other University officials such as 
the Provost, and the Donor, it has been clear that to insure that our name reflects that heritage, 
“University of Kentucky” is, indeed, to be used in our official name, and that it precede Mr. Rosenberg’s 
name.   The Rosenberg Gift Endowment states this in par. 6(a).   It is the intent of the proposed name 
change, and the intent of the University administration, to name the College of Law in perpetuity, and to 
ensure that no other order of the components of the naming be used. 
  
In addition, as a general matter, the current University philanthropic effort to name other existing, long-
standing colleges supports taking this opportunity to clarify naming conventions.  Other college naming 
that occurred over twenty years ago, in the case of the Gatton College of Business and Economics, or 
involved new colleges, such as the Lewis Honors College, did not provide the opportunity to consider 
naming conventions in the same manner that the College of Law naming does.  Consequently, I thought it 
of value to your deliberations to mention this additional consideration. 
 
If you should require further information, please advise. 
 
Thank you, 
Mary 
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Brothers, Sheila C.

From: Davis, Mary J.
Sent: Thursday, November 14, 2019 8:14 AM
To: Brothers, Sheila C.
Cc: Bray, Zachary A.; Davis, Mary J.
Subject: FW: Support for COL naming

 
From: Brian Frye <brianlfrye@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2019 5:26 PM 
To: Davis, Mary J. <mjdavis@email.uky.edu>; Bray, Zachary A. <zachary.bray@uky.edu> 
Subject: Re: Support for COL naming 
 
Mary, 
 
I vote in favor of the name change, enthusiastically. Once again, my congratulations on this wonderful gift to the school. 
 
BLF 
 
On Mon, Nov 11, 2019 at 5:20 PM Davis, Mary J. <mjdavis@email.uky.edu> wrote: 

Hello, again, everyone. 

  

I am preparing the formal request for approval of the COL name change.   If you were not able to 
attend the faculty meeting on Thurs. Nov. 7 where the faculty voted to support the name change, by 
a unanimous vote after motion and discussion, you are free to send either me or Zach (chair of the 
relevant Senate Committee) an e-mail regarding your views.  

  

I will be submitting the proposal this week.  

  

Thanks everyone. 

Mary 

  

 

Mary J. Davis 
Interim Dean 

Ashland-Spears Distinguished Research Professor of Law
University of Kentucky 
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College of Law 
620 S Limestone 
Lexington, KY 40506 
859-257-3198 

mjdavis@uky.edu 

 

  

  

 
 
 
--  
Brian L. Frye 
Spears-Gilbert Associate Professor of Law 
University of Kentucky College of Law 
brianlfrye@gmail.com 
brianlfrye@uky.edu 
Office: 
University of Kentucky College of Law 
620 S. Limestone 
Lexington, KY 40508 
Home: 
145 Woodland Avenue 
Lexington, KY 40502 
(859) 218-0632 (office) 
(917) 273-2382 (cell) 
Ipse Dixit Podcast: https://shows.pippa.io/ipse-dixit 
You can access my papers on SSRN at: http://ssrn.com/author=646621 
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Brothers, Sheila C.

From: Davis, Mary J.
Sent: Thursday, November 14, 2019 8:15 AM
To: Brothers, Sheila C.; Bray, Zachary A.
Cc: Davis, Mary J.
Subject: RE: Support for COL naming

 
From: Bauries, Scott  
Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2019 5:25 PM 
To: Davis, Mary J. <mjdavis@email.uky.edu>; Bray, Zachary A. <zachary.bray@uky.edu> 
Subject: RE: Support for COL naming 
 
Dear Mary and Zack, 
 
I was not able to attend the faculty meeting where J. David Rosenberg’s generous gift to the College of law was 
announced, and I am sorry to have missed it, but now that I know the particulars, I wanted to voice my enthusiastic 
endorsement.  I fully support both the gift and the naming of our College in honor of it.  Mr. Rosenberg is a distinguished 
alumnus of our College, one who has taken what he learned here and put it into practice to better the lives of both 
clients and others in and related to the legal community.  This gift is a perfect capstone to his influential career.  The fact 
that the gift is intended to improve the student experience and bolster our already outstanding faculty is proof positive 
of its worth to our intellectual environment.  I firmly believe that we will see the beneficial effects of this gift for 
generations to come, and it only makes sense that we recognize that longstanding impact to the College, the University, 
and the Commonwealth by honoring the donor in the name of our College.   
 
With great respect and gratitude, 
Scott 
 
Scott R. Bauries 
Associate Dean of Faculty Research 
Willburt D. Ham Professor of Law 
University of Kentucky College of Law 
225 Law Building 
Lexington, KY 40506 
(859) 257-4228 
scott.bauries@uky.edu  
 
 
 

From: LAWFAC (University of Kentucky College of Law Faculty) <LAWFAC@LSV.UKY.EDU> On Behalf Of Davis, Mary J. 
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2019 5:20 PM 
To: LAWFAC@LSV.UKY.EDU 
Subject: Support for COL naming 
 
Hello, again, everyone. 
 
I am preparing the formal request for approval of the COL name change.   If you were not able to 
attend the faculty meeting on Thurs. Nov. 7 where the faculty voted to support the name change, by a 
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unanimous vote after motion and discussion, you are free to send either me or Zach (chair of the 
relevant Senate Committee) an e-mail regarding your views.  
 
I will be submitting the proposal this week.  
 
Thanks everyone. 
Mary 
 

 

Mary J. Davis 
Interim Dean 
Ashland-Spears Distinguished Research Professor of Law
University of Kentucky 
College of Law 
620 S Limestone 
Lexington, KY 40506 
859-257-3198 

mjdavis@uky.edu 

 

 
 










